January 15, 2015 Alaska ENA State Council Meeting Minutes
Meeting was called to order by President Jeanne Molitor RN at 7:30 pm on January 15, 2015.  

	Attended
	Position
	Name
	

	X
	President
	Jeanne Molitor
	

	X
	Secretary
	Jodi Tansky
	

	X
	Treasurer
	Sue Metcalf
	

	
	Brooke Dager
	Board Member
	

	
	Stephanie Wade
	Board Member
	

	
	Heather Whorton
	Board Member
	

	
	Valaree Carney
	Board Member
	

	
	Deena Brecher
	National ENA Liaison
	

	
	Alicefay Gibson
	ENPC State Chairperson
	

	
	Stacey Sever
	TNCC State Chairperson
	


· We had a quorum (President and two voting members) per our AK ENA By laws
· BUDGET – (See below) We decided to put more money into travel expenses for conferences because we felt that the amounts we were using did not indeed cover expenses and that this was a deterrent to people attending these conferences because of the out of pocket expenditures it cost to actually attend the conferences. We are going to apply for a $1000 grant for Sue and Jeanne to attend the Leadership Conference in Las Vegas in February for a total of $2200. Both Jeanne and Sue felt they could both attend this conference for this amount since it was in Las Vegas and travel there is less than many of the locations the conferences are oftentimes held. 

We upped the amount for the Delegates for the same reason. Orlando, FL is an expensive place to travel to from AK and hence the added amount. We will be budgeting this for 3 delegates in addition to the president. The president is budgeted for more as well. We felt the delegate experience was important for members and to have representation at the national level.
Last year we budgeted for 2 to attend the Day on the Hill conference and this year we are budgeting for one. Currently we do not have a government affairs chairperson but will advertise for this position in the upcoming newsletter.

We approved $750 for TNCC and ENPC in 2014 but the facility (Homer) was unable to hold their classes because of illnesses among their instructors. The ENPC-I instructor course was cancelled because the instructor candidate moved away. They will be funded $500 for a TNCC course and a TNCC-I instructor bridge over class ($125) for a total of $625 from the 2015 budget. These courses will be held in January. 

We added money to miscellaneous to cover the 4 CEN/CPEN review books we hope to raffle off this year. These books cost about $70 a piece. Jeanne will buy at the Leadership conference to avoid postage fees.

We are keeping the conference budget at $3000 to cover expenses that might not be covered when we hold the CEN review and AK ENA 2015 annual conference. Hopefully we will be as successful with these conferences as we were in 2014- we made a profit of $3724!
We added $500 in marketing to our budget. We want to get a logo for our AK ENA. Jodi will look at possible places to create a logo. We have never had one.

Jeanne was sent 15 old bumper stickers from WAY back when and we decided we might try selling these as a fundraiser and if they are a hit we may print more and try to sell more. What do you think?
[image: image1.png]



	EXPENSES
	2014 Budget
	2014 Actuals
	2015 Budget
	2015 Actuals

	Leadership Challenge - Pres exp
	1200
	1200
	2200
	 

	ENA National Convention - Pres
	1200
	1160.44
	1500
	 

	Delegate Tuition/Reimbursement
	2400
	2400
	4500
	 

	Government Affairs
	2400
	1196.31
	2000
	 

	Web page
	400
	100
	300
	 

	Education Fund
	5000
	4000
	6000
	 

	Newsletter x 4 
	150
	0
	0
	 

	Fund Raising
	0
	0
	300
	 

	Postage
	100
	118.75
	125
	 

	ENA State Challenge
	225
	225
	225
	 

	Miscellaneous
	500
	119.87
	500
	 

	ENA Foundation Auction
	200
	120
	200
	 

	AK ENA Conference 2015
	3000
	8466.48
	3000
	 

	Bank fees
	 
	0
	0
	 

	AK ENA Scholarship
	500
	0
	500
	 

	Marketing
	 
	 
	500
	 

	   Expenses                 TOTAL                               
	 $16,675.00 
	 $19,106.85 
	 $21,850.00 
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 

	INCOME
	
	
	
	 

	National Assessment MoneyDues)
	2730
	3023.7
	2500
	 

	TNCC/ENPC Money
	6040
	6270
	6000
	 

	Fund Raising
	0
	0
	150
	 

	Grant Money from National
	0
	0
	1000
	 

	Interest
	2
	2.43
	5
	 

	AK ENA Conference 2015
	0
	12190
	7000
	 

	Income                         TOTAL                            
	 $8,772.00 
	 $21,486.13 
	 $16,655.00 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Checking Account
	 
	29840.29
	 
	 

	Savings
	 
	4708.35
	 
	 

	                                     TOTAL
	 
	 $34,548.64 
	 
	 


· OPEN STATE REPRESENTSTIVE POSITION-  Brooke Dager is moving out of State to pursue her Masters degree and agreed to relinquish her position now so that someone can fill her position for the full year. Jeanne asked Leah Hoppes from Fairbanks if she would like to take this position as she was a write in candidate for the presidency position in this last election. Patty Williams had contacted Jeanne to express interest in filling this position. (President note- Leah has declined since this meeting was held. Jeanne has written to Patty to see if she will accept this position). Per our AK ENA bylaws, if an opening occurs in the State Council, the president may appoint someone to fill the vacancy.
· FACEBOOK – Jodi Tansky has created a Facebook page for AK ENA. It looks great so far. Jeanne openly acknowledges that she is not a Facebook participant but strongly feels this is important to our organization and APPLAUDS Jodi for her efforts in getting this up and running. Jeanne will write an opening statement. We discussed what we want from our Facebook page. We all agreed it should be a professional forum for emergency nursing. Sharing policies, sharing experiences, accomplishments, and sharing what is going on in different facilities and their professions is what we envision. An example was the RSV outbreak that Nome is experiencing with full Pediatric units in Anchorage and how the facilities are dealing with this epidemic. We are certainly in the grassroots building of this Facebook page and will need to keep a close look at this and make recommendations as we go along. Jeanne and Jodi are currently the administrators for the page at the moment. We will be monitoring the page.
· CHAIRPERSONS-  Jodi Tansky accepted the membership chairperson position. We currently need a government affairs chairperson and a IQSIP (Injury Prevention) chairperson. We will advertise these committee openings in the upcoming newsletter. Karina Huffaker In Fairbanks has expressed interest in the IQSIP position. We will see if anyone else steps forward after the newsletter comes out.
Meeting adjourned at 8:45pm.
Minutes approved by Sue Metcalf and Valaree Carney
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